 TRADITIONAL CREDIT UNION LIMITED- SUMBMISSION TO INQUIRY INTO THE FINANCIAL SECTOR LEGISLATION BILL 2002 (“BILL”) BY THE SENATE ECONOMICS LEGISLATION COMMITTEE

Traditional Credit Union Limited (“TCU”) is a small credit union operating in remote communities in the Northern Territory.    The Board of TCU consists of six senior elders from communities where TCU operates, one Director who is a lawyer in private legal practice, one Director who is an accountant with a major Aboriginal  store organisation, one who is an accountant and policy officer in the NT Department of Justice, specialising in Business and Consumer Affairs issues and one who is a Senior Indigenous Policy officer in the Housing Division of the NT Department of Community Development, Sports and Cultural  Affairs.  All Directors are voluntary.

The mix generally works well, with the Indigenous Directors dealing with community issues and the other Directors primarily dealing with issues such as regulatory matters.  All issues are canvassed and discussed at Board Meetings.

Whilst most Directors have no formal qualifications, there role is crucial to the operation of TCU – indeed we could not successfully operate without them.

Senior Managers have skills in areas such as banking, administration and the law necessary for the effective operation of the credit union.  Detailed reporting to the Board takes place.

The TCU Board has noted the Bill and believes it is necessary for the improved governance of ADIs and NOHCs, particularly in view of the problems that have been experienced in some organisations.

It believed that the approach adopted in Option 3, and reflected in the Bill to a “fit and proper” test is the appropriate one.

There is a feeling that Option 1 is not sufficient and Option 2 would not meet the needs of the different  ADIs, including TCU.   It could be said that whilst the composition of the Board suits TCU it might not suit many other organisations.

 It could also create moral hazard problems – what if APRA approves someone who subsequently proves to be inappropriate.    Someone may appear to have suitable qualifications and experience but behave in an inappropriate manner.   Whilst they could be removed, the damage has been done.

What sort of tests could be used?   Any test would also have to reflect the fact some ADIs (including credit unions) are mutual organisations.

We have no other concerns with the Bill.   The provisions appear reasonable. Indeed it is hoped that the Bill can be passed as soon as possible.

It is also hoped that following the commencement of the legislation that the Standard enacted by APRA reflects the issues and the mutual nature of credit unions.

Following on from this it could be argued these provisions could replace the Responsible Officer provisions for ADIs in the Financial Services Reform Act, now incorporated in the Corporations  Act  – there appears to be some duplication.

Please let me know if you have any queries.

Barbara Bradshaw

General Manager

Traditional Credit Union Limited

Email bvbradshaw@bigpond.com,  ph 0889289777, fax 0889280788, PO Box 40425 Casuarina NT 0801.
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